 AGRIBUSINESS UPDATE


Weekly news critical to your agribusiness

September 17, 2007
NCDA News

State Provides Money to 'Keep Farmers on the Farm': Farmland preservation and the statewide effort to help farmers suffering from the severe drought topped the agenda at the N.C. Board of Agriculture meeting Friday in Fletcher. The Agricultural Development and Farmland Preservation Trust Fund has received $8 million appropriated by the General Assembly to help preserve farmland in the state, Ag Commissioner Steve Troxler announced at the meeting. From 2003-06 the state has lost 300,000 acres of farmland and 5,500 farms.  "North Carolina is leading the nation in the loss of farms per year," Hardee said.  The money in the preservation fund will be used to fund public and private enterprise programs that will promote profitable and sustainable farms, fund farmland preservation agreements and support the purchase of agricultural conservation easements. For more info go to http://www.ncadfp.org/. 
NCDA, Golden Leaf Help Farmers: State Agriculture Commissioner Steve Troxler  announced two programs aimed at helping North Carolina cattle farmers get through the state's hay shortage. Under the Golden Hay Relief Program, The Golden LEAF Foundation is providing $500,000 in reimbursement for some of the cost of transporting bales of soybeans and corn, alternatives to hay, which are available in the eastern part of the state. To use the program, livestock producers must submit an application to the NCDA&CS. The reimbursement amount will be determined by dividing the $500,000 by the amount of money requested by farmers in approved applications. Farmers will be reimbursed for a percentage of their transportation costs, not to exceed 50 percent. Applications will be available starting Monday, Sept. 17. Farmers can download an application and eligibility criteria from the NCDA&CS Hay Alert Web site, www.ncagr.com/HayAlert. They also can request an application by calling toll free 1-866-506-6222 weekdays from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. The Hay Alert site and hotline also help farmers find hay and transportation. Application deadline is Dec. 31. and the department anticipates mailing reimbursement checks to farmers in February.  Another program, the Ag Partners Hay Relief Program is funded by donations from farm credit associations across the state. The progam, which so far has $11,000 in donations, will help pay trucking costs for bringing in hay from out of state. It costs up to $1,000 to haul a tractor-trailer load of hay or hay alternative across the state. The cost-share program will reimburse farmers 50 cents per mile, up to $300, for a load of hay move from out of state. Reimbursements will be made on a first-come, first-served basis as long as funding is available.  For information about this program, call the Hay Alert toll-free hotline at 1-866-506-6222. 
Immigration NEWS        
Myrick Denounces Mexican President:  Last week, Rep. Sue Myrick (NC-9) denounced Mexican President Felipe Calderón's State of the Union speech.   President Calderón delivered the speech on September 2, 2007.  In the speech he stated "Mexico does not end at the border.  Wherever there is a Mexican, Mexico will be there.”  He also said he categorically rejected the "construction of a wall on our common border.”  Of his comments, Myrick said, “I am shocked and appalled at his comments.  It amounts to him declaring that Mexicans in the US do not have to live by our laws!   Further he denounces America for trying to secure its own borders.  That's pretty hypocritical when Mexico has secured its own southern border with its military!  President Calderón should focus on the countless problems he has in his own country rather than make comments about how we handle our immigration problems.  And I can tell you, no matter what he says, I'm going to continue to push for tighter border security and more immigration enforcement!" 
Washington NEWS

Burr Appointment:  Republican members of the U.S. Senate Committee on Veterans' Affairs today announced they have chosen Senator Richard Burr (R-North Carolina) as the temporary ranking member of the committee.  Burr will replace Senator Larry Craig (R-Idaho) who is scheduled to resign from the Senate at the end of the month.
Drought NEWS

Drought Conditions: The harshest categories of drought conditions have now spread to all but two coastal counties in North Carolina. The speed and staying power of the drought alarm state officials. They are drawing comparisons to record-setting dry spells — particularly the four-year run that culminated in the deep drought of 2002. "We're in a situation we haven’t had before in terms of the speed of the drought moving from west to east."  The worst dryness may lie ahead, say forecasters and hydrologists, who are already predicting the drought may stretch into February. The reason: North Carolina is moving into the fall dry season. And prospects of an arid winter are rising because of the emergence of La Niña. The weather phenomenon involves colder-than-normal ocean temperatures rising off the Pacific coast of South America, usually resulting in warmer, dryer winters here. Unless something changes dramatically over the next six or eight weeks, the 2007 drought will be the drought of record; and if we have a dry winter, we could be really primed for an even worse drought next year." 

Drought Request: Ten of North Carolina's congressional members are asking congressional leaders to help the state deal with worsening drought conditions. They signed a letter asking Speaker of the House Nancy Pelosi and Minority Leader John Boehner for help in getting money for agriculture disaster areas. The letter follows Gov. Mike Easley’s letter to the U.S. Department of Agriculture. The latest letter was circulated by U.S. Rep. Mike McIntyre, a Lumberton Democrat. Republicans Virginia Foxx, Sue Myrick and Patrick McHenry did not sign the letter.
Washington NEWS        
New Legislation Fails to Address Pressing Energy Need:  Opponents of the new energy bill argue that the bill operates on the flawed premise that the U.S. doesn't need new domestic oil supplies.  Instead of encouraging secure, safe and environmentally sound sources of oil or natural gas, it assumes alternative fuels and energy efficiency can meet U.S. energy needs.  Critics argue that such an assumption is blind to an economy that uses 146 billion gallons of gasoline each year.  It pushes America further away from ending a reliance on foreign oil sources by placing new burdens and taxes on companies who want to develop oil and natural gas sources right here in the United States.  The US Chamber of Commerce opposed the bill because it fails to produce a singe kilowatt of energy and threatens to reduce (and in some sectors eradicate) energy production.  Virgina Foxx (R-NC) insists the US must pursue alternative sources of energy and maintain economical sources of natural gas and oil.  “False trust in energy efficiency alone will not keep gas prices low and electricity affordable amidst global competition.  If we adopt policies that restrict our ability to tap domestic supplies, then limit ourselves to alterative sources in the early stages of development, we place our nation at a severe competitive disadvantage. Bringing new fuels to the marketplace &  reducing energy demand is the best way to create a secure and affordable energy future for America.”
Commodity NEWS        
N.C. Crops Suffer:  The effects of August's extreme heat on NC crops are painfully clear in the September US Department of Agriculture crop production report. "You look at this report and it's like someone put NC in a frying pan," Agriculture Commissioner Steve Troxler said. Soybean yields are projected at 22 bushels per acre, a drop of five bushels from a month ago. Yields are down 10 bushels per acre from 2006, and production is down 31 percent.  The yield for Irish potatoes is down 20 hundredweight per acre from last year, and overall production is down 15%. Peanut yields are down 900 pounds per acre from last year. Production is projected to drop 21%, despite the fact that N.C. farmers planted 8,000 more acres of peanuts this year.  The corn yield is now at 89 bushels per acre, down 43 bushels from last year. "Some eastern counties have had just enough rain to make a good corn crop," Troxler said.  Projected tobacco production has fallen from 360 million pounds a month ago to 336 million pounds now. Still, that's about a 2% increase over last year. The yield, however, is projected at 1,991 pounds per acre, down 90 pounds per acre from last year.  Cotton yields are running 100 pounds per acre less than last year. The September report does not contain state information for hay, apples, peaches and grapes, all of which showed production losses in the August report. Updates for hay and apples will be out in October. Yields for peaches and grapes will be updated in the USDA's final 2007 crop summary.
Higher Feed Costs Pinch Pork Producer Profits: Pork producers are seeing their profits narrow but have managed to avoid the drastic adjustments their beef and poultry counterparts have been forced to make in order to absorb rising corn costs.  Hog margins per hundredweight were nearly $7 in the year preceding the arrival of higher corn prices during the fourth quarter of 2006. Those margins have dropped to $2 per hundredweight over the past year with higher feed prices bearing the brunt of the blame, he said.  Still, Hunt said, pork producers were able to use the cushion of profitable margins to increase the breeding herd while beef and poultry producers had to scale back production more quickly to accommodate the corn price hike.  Production is up 2 %, but farm-level prices have risen owing to higher domestic pork demand. Less competition from beef and poultry industries as they adjusted to higher feed prices helped spur demand. The next 12 months will likely provide near break-even margins, as per-capita beef and poultry supplies recover. Uncertainty remains over feed prices and export markets, particularly with regard to China's growing demand for US pork, in the face of its domestic disease outbreaks.
People in the NEWS

Holliman Hospitalized: House Majority Leader Hugh Holliman had surgery Friday to remove a cancerous tumor in his lung. Holliman is a lung-cancer survivor who has become a vocal anti-smoking advocate in the legislature. Holliman was expected to remain in the intensive-care unit overnight and several more days recovering at the hospital. Holmes said that the tumor had not spread to other organs, and that doctors were able to remove it without having to remove any of the lung.

USDA News

Corn Crop Forecast Boosted by 2 Percent:  USDA forecast a record U.S. corn crop of 13.3 billion bushels, up 2 percent from last month's forecast and 26 percent above last year's crop.   The agency said it raised its corn crop forecast based on expected higher yields across the northern and central Great Plains and Northwest Corn Belt where heavy rainfall during the month provided much-needed moisture.  USDA cut its forecast of how much U.S. corn will be used for ethanol production in the marketing year that began Sept. 1, 2007 to 3.3 billion bushels from last month's forecast of 3.4 billion bushels. "Ethanol use is lowered based on indications of declining plant capacity utilization and a slower than expected pace of start-ups," the agency said in its latest World Agricultural Supply and Demand report.  USDA estimated ethanol plants used 2.1 billion bushels of corn in the marketing year ended Aug. 31, 2007 and used 1.6 billion bushels the previous year. Soybean production is forecast at 2.62 billion bushels, down slightly from the August forecast as hot, dry conditions in the Tennessee Valley and the Southeast pushed down yields. The forecast would put soybean output down 18 percent from last year's record high.

Mark Your Calendar

AgForum with Hayes – NC Agribusiness Council members are invited to attend an Agribusiness Forum with Congressman Robin Hayes on September 24  at 11:00 am at Cypress Bend Vineyard in Wagram, NC.  RSVP is required – seats are limited. Contact the Council at 919-782-4063 for ticket information.

The Agricultural Development and Farmland Preservation Trust Fund Advisory Committee meets on Tuesday, Sept. 18 at 1 pm Eaddy Agronomic Building, 4300 Reedy Creek Rd., Raleigh. 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security holds a public “scoping” meeting for the $450 million National Bio and Agro-Defense Facility (NBAF) for which North Carolina is a finalist, at South Granville High School, 701 N. Crescent Dr., Creedmoor, NC on Sept 18 at 7:00 pm
The N.C. Division of Air Quality will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, Sept. 18 at 6 p.m. on permit revision for a new coal-fired boiler at the Duke Cliffside plant in Rutherford County, Chase High School, 1603 Chase High School Rd., Forest City. 
The N.C. Division of Water Quality will host  public hearings on Tuesday, Sept. 18 at 7 p.m. at  Beaufort Community College, Building #8 Auditorium, 5337, Highway 264 East, Washington; Thursday, Sept. 20 at 7 p.m. at the College of the Albemarle, Roanoke Island Campus, 205 Highway 64 South – Business, Manteo; and Tuesday, Sept. 25 at 7 p.m. at the Crystal Coast Civic Center, 3505 Arendell St., Morehead City to gather comments on proposed changes to stormwater rules that protect coastal waters. 
The state Division of Coastal Management, along with the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration’s Center for Coastal Fisheries and Habitat Research, will dedicate new joint facility on Thursday, Sept. 20 at 11:30 am, Pivers Island, Beaufort. 
Preserving Agriculture and Forestry: Choice or Chance will be held on Thursday, September 20, 2007 from 7 p.m. - 8:30 p.m , Union County Agricultural Center.  Learn more about conservation easements, current tax incentives and federal and state programs available to help interested landowners protect their land. 
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